The 2025/2026 year begins Wednesday, September 3rd, at 6:15 p.m.

Please register online at www.trail.org/events/awana as soon as possible. Capacity may be limited by staffing levels. If you would like to ensure that your child can participate, please contact us regarding your opportunity to volunteer and help make a difference in our ministry. This year we look forward to:

- **Memorizing Scripture:** This is central to **AWANA.** This comes from II Timothy 2:15 where we are told that **Approved Workman Are Not Ashamed for studying God's Word.** Your child will succeed better when scripture memory is practiced at home.
- Participating in special Handbook activities. Some may require your help at home.
- Participating in Theme nights (Annual calendar of events provided separately).
- Singing songs and Listening to counsel from God's Word.
- **Supporting** a Christian Outreach through our Awana fundraising effort. Together, we want to teach our children the importance of giving back to support the spread of the gospel of Jesus Christ.
- **Maintaining a Safe and Healthy environment**: Preparing your child(ren) each week to participate safely will be greatly appreciated. <u>Long pants and close-toed shoes ensure safe participation in game time</u> and <u>keeping sick clubbers home will help to ensure everyone stays as healthy as possible.</u>

Our Flat Fee pricing has been adjusted to spread the average cost of each club segment across the number of years a clubber may attend in that group. This fee covers all books, a uniform, a book bag, and the former registration fees. Uniforms and book bags are expected to be reused until graduation to the next club segment. Extra credit books and replacement materials will be charged at itemized rates available at the time of need. We want EVERY child to be able to attend. Please do not let costs deter your child's participation. Limited scholarship funds are available and can be obtained by contacting Jeremy Hascall.

Thank you for allowing us to be a part of your child's spiritual growth.

Aaron Bradley Awana Ministry Director 541-538-9601 aaron@trail.org Jeremy Hascall TCF Children's Pastor 541-531-3874 jeremy@trail.org

We want to do this ministry well and volunteer staffing is crucial to making sure clubbers get all the help they need to be successful. Once again, we ask that each family provide a volunteer to help in our Awana program. Each family representative volunteer can be a parent, grandparent, or teen sibling who can commit to helping twice (or more) each month. All will need to attend our leader's meeting on Wednesday, August 27. Your participation will ensure that we have the capacity to include your child(ren).

Thank you! ~Aaron

